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MINUTES

Of the February 6, 2023
 Board of Directors Meeting 
	Directors Present:
	Harvey Hayek, Leo Wick, Cynthia Rodibaugh, Mark Heinrich, Robert Leer

	Directors Absent:
	

	Others Present:
	Wendi Pyle, Administrative Assistant; Monique Norman, Legal Counsel; Paul Kirby, DBSA 


The meeting was called to order by President Wick at 9:30 a.m. on February 6, 2023, at the Fayette County Agricultural Building Conference Room 104 located at 255 Svoboda Lane, in La Grange, Texas.  A quorum to conduct business was declared to be present.  
President Wick asked if there were any public comments.  There were none.
Minutes from the January 9, 2023 Board of Directors meeting were presented by Ms. Pyle.  Mrs. Rodibaugh made the motion to approve the minutes.  Mr. Leer seconded the motion and the motion was approved.

Ms. Pyle presented the January 2023 financial statements. Mr. Leer made the motion to approve the financial statements and to pay the outstanding bills. Mr. Heinrich seconded the motion and it was approved.  
Ms. Pyle presented the District Manager’s report to the board:  
Complaints:

No complaints were received in the month of January.

Meetings and Public Education:

No public meetings in the month of January.

General Business

1. Update on GMA 12 and GMA 15 

· GMA-15 – No meeting was held. 

· GMA-12 – No meeting was held.
2. Update on Permit Approval

· No permits approved in January.

3. Drought Conditions (see attachments)

· As of January 31st, Fayette County is in D0 (Abnormally Dry) drought conditions.
· Rainfall averaged 2.38 inches total.  The gauge at Carmine collected the most with 2.69 inches and the gauge at Muldoon collected the least with 1.90 inches. 
4. Update Legislature and News Articles 

Monique updated the Board on the filing of 2 bills that pertain to Groundwater Districts.

5. Unsold Properties Update 

No unsold properties were processed in the month of January.

6. General Update

TAGD Bootcamp – cancelled due to weather.

Water Use Reports for 2022 were mailed out.

Items were identified for the next meeting’s agenda. 
There being no further business, Mr. Leer made the motion to adjourn the meeting Mr. Heinrich seconded the motion and the motion was approved.  Mr. Wick adjourned the meeting at 10:30 a.m.

 Leo Wick, Sr., President



Cynthia Rodibaugh, Secretary/Treasurer
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